


FAQs
RFI SR1074611150 - Digital Intelligence and Investigation Support Tooling

HMRC has received a number of questions raised from suppliers in relation to the RFI and to ensure a consistent approach is retained in line with procurement rules, we are sharing the questions raised and responses issued below – 

	Question No.
	Question
	Response

	1
	Who is your existing solution provider?
	The incumbent provider of the current solution is Chorus Intelligence Ltd.

	2
	Could you please let us know the submission timeline to respond to this RFI and whether this will be evaluated or is it only for information.
	The submission deadline is Monday 5 December 2022, 5pm. The RFI will not be evaluated, however your RFI response will be used to deem whether your solution meets the Requirements detailed within section 3.2 of the RFI document (see Appendix A RFI Detailed Requirements document appended).

	3
	Can we just confirm that you are looking to go to tender in January 2024, not 2023?
	As stated in the RFI, “In the event that the RFI leads to a tender process, this will not commence until January 2024, subject to utilisation of any extension period within the incumbent contract.”

	4
	User Numbers
Please can you advise of the total number of unique users for this tool/solution.
	As part of your proposed solution indicative costs, please can you provide per user per solution cost, including any banding/volume discounts that would be made available.

	5
	Given this is an RFI and there will be an RFP or ITT later on, do we have to respond to this RFI in order to be considered for the RFP?
	Please note, response to the RFI is optional and is not considered mandatory to be invited to the eventual ITT/RFP process, however a response to the RFI would be extremely helpful to HMRC to support its market gathering information and the wider programme.

	6
	•  Are you expecting a response for the service requirement check list? If so, what format would you like this to be in?

•  Is the RFI excel questionnaire the only document that needs to be returned for the 5th December?
	•  We are expecting suppliers to respond by completing the RFI questionnaire spreadsheet, along with providing any further information that is supplementary to your questionnaire response, if applicable (see section 7 of the main RFI document). We are not expecting responses against the service requirement check list however please ensure as part of your response to Q5.1, you detail by summarising how you feel you could provide a solution in line with HMRC’s requirements.

As stated above, we are expecting suppliers to respond by completing the RFI questionnaire for 5 December, however if you wish to provide any further information that is supplementary to your questionnaire response (see section 7 of the main RFI document), then you can do so.
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